
 

 

 

 

RESPECT  RESPONSIBILITY  HIGH EXPECTATIONS  INTEGRITY 

Monday 13th February 2017 

Benalla P-12 College Newsletter 
Principal-Barbara O’Brien 

Email: Benalla.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Web:  www.benallap-12college.vic.edu.au 

Avon St Campus 
(Prep-Yr 4) 

Ph: (03) 5762 1646 
Fax: (03) 5762 2740 
Attendance Hotline 

5762 1646 
 
 

Waller St Campus 
(Prep-Yr 4) 

Ph: (03) 5762 2600 
Fax: (03) 5762 3863 
Attendance Hotline 

5762 2600 

Faithfull St Campus 
(Yr 5-9) 

Ph: (03) 5761 2777 
Fax: (03) 5762 4076 
Attendance Hotline 

5761 2747 

Barkly St Campus 
(Yr 10-12) 

Ph: (03) 5761 2888 
Fax: (03) 5762 5276 
Attendance Hotline 

5761 2810 

    Dear Families, 
 

College Activities  
We have certainly hit the ground running this year with a very busy week to commence the year. We welcomed families to the Avon, 
Waller and Faithfull St Campuses with family barbeques on Tuesday and Wednesday afternoon. There were large numbers of families at 
each campus with Faithfull St registering approximately 150 people in attendance. Thank you to all families who attended. 
 

A highly successful Year 12 Study Camp was held at Valley Homestead  near Myrtleford on Monday and Tuesday to help prepare our 
students for the challenges of Year 12. We wish our Year 12 students a highly successful year.  
 

The Year 7 students participated in their Mentor Days on Wednesday and Friday at Lake Nillahcootie. This gave them an opportunity to 
get to know their new teachers and other Year 7 students they will be working with this year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Whole School Assembly 
Our first Whole School Assembly for this year will be held tomorrow Tuesday 14th February commencing at 9:45am in the Gymnasium. 
All our families and friends are invited to attend. This is a special assembly when our Year 12 students will present the Foundation (Prep) 
students to the whole school. I look forward to seeing you there. 
 

 

 
Welcome Indonesian Teacher Titik Widiastutik 
We would like to welcome Ibu Titik who teaches Indonesian language and literature to grade 6 at SDIT 
Darrussalam Kutai Timur, Kalimantan Timur. She has been a teacher there for 13 years. Ibu Titik won best 
teacher award for the state of East Kalimantan. She will be observing classes and would like to learn more 
about the teaching and learning environment in Australia. Ibu Titik enjoys reading poetry and storytelling. Her 
favourite food is ‘bakso’. We hope she has a very productive and enjoyable time at Benalla P-12 College. 
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School Attendance  
With the commencement of a new school year I would like to remind all families of the importance of students attending school every 
day. Regular attendance at school is a major contributor to academic and social/emotional success. Students who attend school regularly 
have a greater chance of achieving to their full potential and being socially connected. 
 
 If we were to calculate the impact on a child missing school one day per week this would add up to: 

41 days per year or 8 weeks for the year  
Over a 5 year period this would equal one entire year of school missed. 
 

Regular absences such as this can cause significant disadvantage to a child’s opportunities in life. Attending school every school day for 
the whole day enables students to participate in the school’s educational program as well as develop their social skills. Every day at 
school is an important learning day.  
Please ensure your child attends school regularly to give them the best opportunity for a successful future. If your child is ill and unable 
to attend school please contact your child’s Campus Office to inform us.  
 
9:00am start  
It is important that your child is at school by 9:00am every day as all lessons commence at this time. If your child is consistently late to 
school they will miss important learning time. We want our students to have every opportunity to learn by being at school on time, ready 
to learn, every day. Thank you for your attention to this. 
 
Best wishes for the week ahead. 
Barbara O’Brien 
College Principal. 
 
 

Respect          Responsibility          High Expectations           Integrity 
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Avon St Foundation Students off to a great start! 
 

We have had an awesome start to school. We have been 
learning how to write our name and we have loved going to 
Art and P.E. We just love our new teachers and are looking 
forward to a wonderful year of fun and learning. School is 
the best! 
Written by F Challman and F/1 Ramage.   

Congratulations to our above Students of the Week: 
Zac, Ella, Dayne, Ben, Levi and Ryder  

This years house captains are from L-R  
 

Hotham-Abbie & Damon 
Stirling-Cooper & Liam 
Buffalo-Daisy & Amber 
Buller- Aria & Ben 

Hebat sekali— Bu O’Brien and Bu Perry with Indonesian 
Leaders Brayden and Aria. 

Announcing Term One Campus Leaders Meaghan, Abbie, 
Cooper and Damon 



 

Years F-4 Waller Street Campus News 
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Congratulations and well done to our Term One Campus 
Leaders! 
Pictured above are students Charlotte, Eloise, Alexia, and 
Keely 

Congratulation to the above Students of the Week  
Char-Leah Hempenstall, Sophia Young, Tallulah Hoffmann, 
Jayden Curtis, Emma Williams and Liam Fielding.  

BENALLA P-12 COLLEGE WALLER ST CAMPUS 

Dear Families and Students, 
The Waller St Campus School Photos are scheduled for Thursday, 2nd March 2017.   
Photo envelopes have been distributed to students.  Students and families are reminded to return their photo 

envelopes with correct money enclosed and give to the photographer on the day of School Photos.   
Please DO NOT return School Photo envelopes to school prior to School Photo Day. 
Family photos are also scheduled for this date as well.   
Students are required to wear full school uniform and bring along their biggest  SMILE. 

 
 
 
 
 

AVON & WALLER ST 
CAMPUS WELCOME BBQ 

 
Last Tuesday night was a lovely evening for students, families and 
staff to celebrate the start of the 2017 school year.  Thankyou to 
everyone who attended, it was a great opportunity to relax and 
mingle with staff and families. 
A special thankyou to the BBQ team…..another year with a job 
well done! 
We look forward to getting to know our new families 
and students as the year goes on and welcome them to 
Benalla P-12 College! 

Waller Breakfast Club 
 
Breakfast is served from Monday through to 
Friday morning, from 8:15 to 8:45am in the 
Stephanie Alexandra Kitchen.  We also are serving up coffee 
and tea to our parents.  What you may not realise is that in this 
time in the morning, our children make new friends, share sto-
ries, make plans, laugh a lot, help others, learn life skills like 
washing and drying dishes, practice their social skills by being 
polite and courteous to others and put leadership skills into 
practice to name a few.  Best of all, our children get to start to 
the day with a smile on their face even if they have already had 
breakfast at home.  It’s not just about having breakfast, it’s a 
meeting place for making a great start to the day. 
If you would like to volunteer for the Breakfast Program, please 
call Bron on 5762 2880. 



 

Avon & Waller St Campus Welcome BBQ 
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We have had a fantastic start to 2017 in the 5/6 hub. We have 
gotten to know our teachers and classmates and are enjoying being 
back at school. We have had an exciting week with swimming in our 
school pool for PE, cooking in the kitchen, having music in the PAC and our 
welcome BBQ. 
Just a reminder to parents that our assemblies are held on Friday at 9am in the 
stadium and if parents need to pick their child up early for any reason they need to 
go to the Faithful street office to sign their child out. 

5/6 News! 

Students of the Week 

It was terrific 
to see so many families attend the Welcome BBQ on 
Wednesday night at our College pool. The kids, and a few 
adults, escaped the heat by cooling off in the pool and had a 
wonderful time doing it. The evening was such a success that 
the caterers had to call for reinforcement sausages. Thanks to all 
the families for attending and making the night so enjoyable for 
all. 
Looking forward to  
year ahead! 

Faithfull Campus Welcome BBQ 

Congratulations Tom, Max, Mia, 
Makayla, Ebony and Bia 

5/6 House Leaders 

Hotham- Sarah Neilson and Wil-
liam Norrie 
Stirling– Will Smith and Bailey 
Ashton 
Buller- Kaylah Devlin and Ella 
Willett 
Buffalo– Shayla Pace and Isabel 
Martin 
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Years 10-12 Barkly Street Campus News 

Welcome back everyone…. 
Students have made a very positive start back to the year.  We have had a focus on students arriving to class on time, completing tasks 
and supporting your peers.  Students have demonstrated a strong commitment to achieving these.    
It is great to see most of our students in full school uniform and showing pride in their school. Just a reminder that students need to wear 
the correct footwear.   We are a Sunsmart school so it is important that students wear the school hat and use the shade and sunscreen as 
appropriate.  Students are also encouraged to drink plenty of water. 
If you are at the Barkly Street Campus, please drop in to see me and introduce yourself.  We are here to work in partnership with stu-
dents, parents and staff to create a respectful and inclusive learning environment with high expectations. 
 
Paul Challis 
Assistant Principal 
Barkly Campus 

Year 12 Study Camp 2017 
 

All systems go for our year 12 cohort this year. Study camp has been 
and gone and our students have embarked on what we all hope will be 
an extremely successful year.  
Our year 12’s attended Valley Homestead, near Myrtleford, to complete 
a full two-day program. The sessions covered organisation, study skills, 
managing stress and team building exercises. We were also joined by 
accomplished author and story teller Archie Fusillo after the formal din-
ner for an exceptionally engaging after dinner talk. Archie returned the 
next morning and ran writing workshops.  
All students were excited and challenged by the team building activities 
that included the power pole, dual flying fox, free fall slide and the verti-
cal challenge. It was very pleasing to see how our year 12’s supported 
each other in all aspects of the camp and worked hard to start the year in 
a positive fashion. Good luck for the 
year! 



 

Careers and Pathways News-Barkly Street Campus 
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My name is Kellie Cairncross I am the new Careers Advisor and Pathways Co-ordinator at the Barkly 
Street Campus.  I am based in the Careers Room at Barkly Street. I work 2 days a week (Tuesday and 
Wednesday) and I am available to students and parents/carers to attend meetings regarding career transi-
tions decisions.  
 
Please feel free to contact me to make an appointment time. Students are welcome to put their name on 
the appointment sheet in the careers room. I would like to see all year 12 students this term.   
 
Year 12 students are encouraged to research the career that they think they may want. It is time to start 
being proactive and doing things like contacting Universities regarding selection requirements, seeking 
work experience and contacting potential employers. For students wanting to go to University, the 
VTAC website has everything you need to know about various courses. 

 
Myfuture.com ( https://myfuture.edu.au/)  is a great website to use to take the first steps to managing and discovering a career. It has 
Information about career planning and education, and training options for Australian jobs. 
 
Every student needs to have an up to date CAP’s plan (Careers Action Plan). All our students have a 
folder which is kept in our office that contains their CAP’s plan, a current resume, certificates, job skill 
checklists and more. It is the student’s responsibility to keep their plans and their portfolio up to date. 
 

Molly Craig is our Work Experience and School Based Apprenticeship Co-ordinator. Molly is also the 
VET Co-ordinator. Molly is based in the Careers Room at Barkly Street. Mark Winzer from Appren-
ticeships Matter is available to students Period 1 on a Wednesday and helps students to secure school 
based apprenticeships. Molly is available 5 days a week. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

THE ZONTA CLUB OF WANGARATTA PRESENT 

“YOUNG WOMEN’S CAREER 
BREAKFAST” 

WHERE:  THE GATEWAY QUALITY HOTEL 
WHEN: THURSDAY 2nd MARCH 2017 

Applications close: Wednesday the 22nd of February 
TIME: 6.45AM (return to school at approximately 

10.30am) 
COST: $5.00 per student 

Successful local women will make short addresses/
presentations about their career. 

Participants will also be introduced to women in their 
particular career interest area who can answer ques-

tions and offer advice. 
 

PLEASE SEE MRS CAIRNCROSS OR MOLLY CRAIG IN 
THE CAREERS ROOM TO PUT YOUR NAME DOWN 

AND GET A PERMISSION SLIP. 

Barkly Street Sub School Team 
Parents and carers are encouraged to contact the mentor 
teacher or Coordinator if they have any concerns relating 
to their son or daughter’s schooling.  Please ring the 
Barkly campus on 035761 2888. 
 

Sub School Leader  Rebecca Pell 
Year 10 Coordinator  Karen Legg 
Year 11 Coordinator   Sally Wade 
Year 12 Coordinator  Richard Hubbard 
 
Mentor teachers 
10A    Angelica Pahina 
10B    Alysha Hocking 
10C    Gerard Vitti 
10D    Billy Sims 
11A    Sally Wade 
11B    Michael Clark 
11C    Luke Elkington 
11D    Ed Williams 
12A    Jo Martin  
12B    Rebecca Pell 
12C    Mark Rogers 
12D    Greg Hoysted 



 

 

Indonesian News 
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SEEKING HOST FAMILIES 
 

Last year, Benalla P-12 College received wonderful news that we were one out of 16 schools through-
out Australia who had been selected to be part of the Australia-Indonesia BRIDGE School Partnerships 
Project.  Through this project, Benalla P-12 College now has an official sister school relationship with 
SMP Kristen Citra Bangsa, Kupang, East Nusa Tengara Indonesia.  Our sister school is located in 
the most eastern point of Indonesia.  Both schools, teachers and students are extremely excited about the 
opportunities of this relationship.  

The project supports Indonesian language learning and studies in Australian schools and strengthens intercultural understanding be-
tween the two schools, students, staff and the wider community.  
On March 5th, 18 students and 3 staff members, including our sister school’s Principal, will be ar-
riving in Benalla to commence their exchange.  They will be involved in a range of activities daily 
at all of the campuses.  This is an amazing opportunity for all of us to embrace.  
We are seeking host families for the 18 students from March 5 until March 17.  The stu-
dents  are in Year 8-9.  As a host, you would be required to provide their daily meals and accom-
modation. They will be really happy to be involved with you and your families extra-curricular 
activities. As a host family, you essentially become that student's parents and family not only for 
the time they are in your home, but you will often find that this maybe for the rest of your life. 
These students will be involved in classes and the teachers will team teach alongside the Indonesian staff at our school. Further to this, 
our sister school will also be involved in Indonesian Rotations at Avon St Campus as well as Bush Walks, time in the Stephanie Alex-
ander Program and lots more.  
We would love to ensure that the teachers and students access a broad range of activities at the College and have a rich experience liv-
ing in Benalla.  We know that they would love to experience various homestays in Benalla or in outlying areas. 
Please contact Heidi Perry by phone on 57621646 or via email perry.heidi.h@edumail.vic.gov.au if you are able to assist or if you have 
any questions. 
This experience will be invaluable and it will help you to gain a greater understanding of the language and culture of Indonesia. 
 
A TASTE OF SOMETHING DIFFERENT 
This year, Benalla P-12 College has launched a new program in Year 7 – Bilingual Food Technology.  Teacher, Bu Perry will be teach-
ing Year 7 Food Technology in Indonesian! Students will study their food technology for a semester, and will walk away not only with 
a knowledge of healthy cooking techniques, but also a knowledge of more Indonesian vocabulary and a greater appreciation of dishes 
from around the world.  
Years 7A and 7B have had their first taste of this new course – and all of the students embraced this new program and loved the new 
food that came with it.   
In their first week, students made Indonesian Fried Noodles – “Bakmi Goreng.”  Students displayed a pleasing ability in the kitchen 
and impressed Bu Perry, Bu Grimwade and Bu Masters with the way in which they worked in teams to prepare and cook an excellent 
fried noodle dish.  They also quickly cleaned up their cooking areas.  All students were happy to try the new dish and hoped that they 
could try it at home too. 
 

A NEW ACADEMY AT BENALLA P-12 COLLEGE – LANGUAGE ACADEMY – 
AYO BICARA DALAM BAHASA INDONESIA 

 
Students from Years 7-10 are invited to join the new Language Academy at Benalla P-12 College. The Language Academy will meet 
at 3.30-5.30 every Monday evening in the Year 9 Centre, Faithful St Campus.   
The Language Academy is optional but provides an amazing opportunity for students to completely immerse in the target language and 
work with other like-minded students who wish to extend themselves and their fluency in Indonesian. 
Bu Perry is running this academy and she is passionate about providing your child with an opportunity to learn Indonesian and provide 
an effective pathway for your child and their studies of Indonesian. 
Your child’s confidence speaking in Indonesian will grow and they will expand on their existing skills to develop fluency in their com-
munication in Indonesian.   
Each Monday through immersion, students will be introduced to new language and vocabulary required for them to embrace the set 
activities.  
The first project students will work on is writing a play in Indonesian!!  This is a unique opportunity newly offered by our college and 
we are confident that your child will benefit greatly from this opportunity.  
 
If you have any questions about this Language Academy please don’t hesitate to contact Heidi Perry on 57621646 or via email per-
ry.heidi.h@edumail.vic.gov.au.  
 
Please let Bu Perry know if your child will be attending the 2017 Language Academy.  The academy will begin on Monday 13 Febru-
ary.   
 



 

Wellbeing News 
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Dear parents 
 

 
 
 
2. Reassure your child they are not to blame. Many children blame themselves and this may make them feel even worse. 
You could say things like, ‘That sounds really hard to deal with. No one should have to put up with that.’ or ‘I’m so glad you 
told me. You should be able to feel safe at school; that’s not fair at all’. 
  
3.	 Ask your child what they want to do and what they want you to do. A critical part of your response is to avoid jumping in 
to solve the problem.  While it is natural to want to protect your child, helping them to find their own solution is a better op-
tion.  It helps them feel they have some power in the situation. 	
 	
4. Visit www.bullyingnoway.gov.au to find some strategies. The website has tips and ideas for different bullying situations. 
One idea is to practise strategies at home to help your child feel more confident.   

	
5. Contact the school. Your child may be reluctant for you to do this, so discuss the idea and reassure them that the school 
would want to know and is able to help. Make an appointment to meet with your child’s teacher and, if you need to, ask to 
talk with the principal. Contact the school immediately if you have a concern about your child’s safety.   
 	
6. Check in regularly with your child.  Keep the conversation going. It can take time to resolve issues, so check in regularly 
with your child about their experiences and their feelings.  Your ongoing support is important.  	
[Add any other local information relevant re policy and procedures at your school, e.g. Additional information about bullying 
is on the school’s website at URL] 
 
If you are looking for support for yourself to deal with a bullying situation, you will find ideas on the Bullying. No Way! web-
site for parents.  As well, please contact the school if you would like to discuss any aspect of our approach to preventing 
bullying. 
 
Thanks for your support to make our school a great school for everyone. 
 

At our school we aim to create a safe and supportive school community for 
everyone. 
 
Sometimes, it can be difficult for parents or carers to know what to do 
when their child talks to them about bullying. 
 
You are an important part of our work to prevent bullying and to respond effec-
tively if it happens.  Stopping bullying involves everyone. 
	
1. f your child talks to you about bullying:	

Listen calmly and get the full story. Your calm response is important to 
allow your child to tell you all about the situation.  After they’ve told you 
their story, ask questions to get more details if you need to: who, what, 
where, when.  Although you may feel some strong emotions about your 
child’s experience, try to keep calm to avoid more distress to your 
child.   

At our school we aim to create a safe and supportive school community for 
everyone. 
 
Sometimes, it can be difficult for parents or carers to know what to do 
when their child talks to them about bullying. 
 
You are an important part of our work to prevent bullying and to respond effec-
tively if it happens.  Stopping bullying involves everyone. 
	
1. f your child talks to you about bullying:	

Listen calmly and get the full story. Your calm response is important to 
allow your child to tell you all about the situation.  After they’ve told you 
their story, ask questions to get more details if you need to: who, what, 
where, when.  Although you may feel some strong emotions about your 
child’s experience, try to keep calm to avoid more distress to your 
child.   



 

Dates to Remember 
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Benalla P-12 Uniform Shop  
Faithfull Street Campus Sports Hal 

Back To School Open Days 

 Wednesday 15th March 3.00-5.00pm 

 Wednesday 19th April 3.00-6.00pm 

 Wednesday 10th May 3.00-5.00pm 

 Wednesday 14 June 3.00-5.00pm 

 Wednesday 19th July 3.00-6.00pm 

 Wednesday 23rd August 3.00-5.00pm 

 Wednesday 11th October 3.00-5.00pm 

 Wednesday 22nd November (Foundation intake 
and last uniform shop day for the year  

10.00-5.00pm 

Term 1 Monday 1st February - 31st March 2017 

Feb 14  Whole School Assembly-Clarke St Gymnasium commencing 9.45am 

Feb 15-17th   Year 12 Sport & Recreation Surf Camp-Torquay 

Feb 20  School Photos AVON & FAITHFULL St Campus 9.00am 
 Year 10-12 Welcome BBQ  
 Year 12 Parent Information Session 7.00-8.00pm 

Feb 27  Year 9 Future Makers Program 12 Day Camp–15mile Creek Outdoor Ed School -Camp A  
 VCE English SAC-9.00am 

Feb 28   VCE English SAC-9.00am 

March 1  Years 7-12 Swimming Sports 

March 2  VCE English SAC-9.00am 
 School Photos-Waller St Campus-9.00am 
 School Photos-Barkly St Campus-1.30pm 
 Years 5/6 Ovens & Mitta Swimming– Wangaratta 

March 3  Years 7-12 Southern Ranges Swimming 
 Year 7 Immunisations 
 VCE English SAC-1.30pm 

Sue Ciantar 
MMusStd, DipMusT, AT-
MusA,DipBiochem 
 

Home Studio 
24 Bond Stree, Benalla 3672 
Telephone: 0418 320 472 
Email: mscian@benalla.net.au 
 
 

ABN 60 563 802 198 Member of VMTA 



 

 

Out of School Hours Care 
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Avon Campus:  0428 014 133        

Waller Campus:  0407 715 660 

 

Enquiries please email: hanrahan.anne.e@edumail.vic.gov.au  or phone Anne on Fridays at Waller 5762 2600 

Monday 13/01/17 Tuesday 14/01/17 Wednesday 15/02/17 Thursday 16/11/16 Friday 17/11/16 

Activity: 
Drawing and totem ten-
nis 
Afternoon Tea: 
Fruit, pasta, Milk & 
Juice 

Activity: 
Brain box and Tiggy 
Afternoon Tea: 
Fruit, scones 
Milk & Juice 

Activity: 
Skipping and Ipads 
Afternoon Tea: 
Fruit, crumpets 
Milk & Juice 
  

Activity: 
Cars and colouring 
Afternoon Tea: 
Fruit, biscuits, spreads 
Milk & Juice 

Activity: 
Blocks and play 
dough 
Afternoon Tea: 
Fruit, noodles, Milk & 
Juice 

Monday 20/02/17 Tuesday 21/11/16 Wednesday 22/02/17 Thursday 23/02/17 Friday 24/02/17 

Activity: 
Beading and 40/40 
Afternoon Tea: 
Fruit, pancakes 
Milk & Juice 

Activity: 
Chalk drawing and ball 
games 
Afternoon Tea: 
Fruit, kabana, cheese, 
milk & juice 

Activity: 
Cooking savoury muf-
fins 
Afternoon tea: 
Fruit, soup, milk and 
juice 

Activity: 
Game of octopus 
Afternoon tea: 
Fruit, savoury muffins, 
milk and juice 

Activity: 
movie 
Afternoon tea: 
Fruit, popcorn, milk 
and juice 

Monday 13/01/17 Tuesday 14/01/17 Wednesday 15/02/17 Thursday 16/11/16 Friday 17/11/16 

Activity 
Cricket and hula 
hoops 
Afternoon Tea 
Fruit, cereal, milk & 
juice. 

Activity 
Chalk drawing & 
kinetic sand 
Afternoon Tea 
Fruit, biscuits and 
spreads, milk/juice. 

Activity 
Preparation for 
wraps 
Afternoon Tea 
Fruit, cheese and 
kabana, milk/ juice 

Activity 
Outside sit ball and 
Duplo 
Afternoon Tea 
Fruit salad, wraps, 
milk & juice 

Activity 
Playground and 
cubbies 
Afternoon Tea 
Fruit, sandwiches, 
milk & juice 

Monday 20/02/17 Tuesday 21/11/16 Wednesday 22/02/17 Thursday 23/02/17 Friday 24/02/17 

Activity 
Basketball and Lego 
Afternoon Tea 
Fruit, ice cream 
cones, milk & juice. 

Activity 
Bowling and down 
ball 
Afternoon Tea 
Fruit, dip and vege 
sticks, milk & juice. 

Activity 
Tennis and Uno 
 Afternoon Tea 
Fruit, sandwiches, 
milk & juice 

Activity 
Sandpit and soccer 
Afternoon Tea 
Fruit, biscuit/spreads, 
milk & juice and 
spreads 

Activity 
Jocks playground 
and playdough 
Afternoon Tea 
Fruit, cereal, milk 
& juice. 

FEE SCHEDULE 2017 
 
BEFORE SCHOOL CARE    - 6.45am to 8.45am (Mon to Friday) $9.00 per session 
Prior bookings essential for care to run 
 
AFTER SCHOOL CARE    - 3.10pm to 6.10pm    $13.50 per session 
(Monday to Friday, every school day) 
 
VACATION CARE   - 8.30am to 6pm    $42.75 per session 
Early drop off    - 6.45am to 8.30am    $10.00 extra per session 
(Monday to Friday, 9 weeks throughout the year) 
END OF TERM   - 2.10pm dismissal to 6.10pm  $18.00 per session  
END OF YEAR   - 1.10pm dismissal to 6.10pm  $22.50 per session 
PUPIL FREE DAYS  - 8.30am to 6pm     $42.75 per session 
 
Child Care Benefit applies to families who have registered with Centrelink for CCB entitlements 

Families who have not used after school care, required to complete enrolment forms 
 

The Benalla P-12 College OSHCS Fees Policy applies to all families requesting bookings 
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